
Journalist  under  attack  for
doing her job
By Lizzy Ratner, The Nation

This Monday afternoon, as the sun hits its peak over Mandan,
N.D.,  the  award-winning  journalist,  and  host  of  Democracy
Now!, Amy Goodman will walk into the Morton County–Mandan
Combined  Law  Enforcement  and  Corrections  Center  and  turn
herself  in  to  the  local  authorities.  Her  crime:  good,
unflinching  journalism.

Goodman had the audacity to commit this journalism on Sept. 3,
when she was in North Dakota covering what she calls “the
standoff  at  Standing  Rock”:  the  months-long  protests  by
thousands  of  Native  Americans  against  the  Dakota  Access
Pipeline.

Goodman’s arrival at the main protest site, the Sacred Stone
Spirit Camp, was significant. At the time, not a single one of
the major broadcast networks had sent a reporter to cover the
Standing Rock mobilization; none had even bothered to mention
it on the air.

Yet, on Sept. 8, Goodman received the news that Morton County,
N.D., had issued a warrant for her arrest. The charge: riot, a
misdemeanor punishable by jail time and a fine. (It should be
noted that the original charge leveled against Goodman was not
riot but criminal trespass, also a misdemeanor. However, just
days days before Goodman was set to appear in court, the
prosecutor, Ladd Erickson, switched up the charges because, he
admitted in an email to Goodman’s lawyer, Tom Dickson, there
were “legal issues with proving the notice of trespassing
requirements in the statute.”)
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